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Hello! This is the first issue of 
In Focus in its new format. The 
In Focus will appear on the last 
weekend of each month and will con­
tain a summary of the previous Par­
ish. Council meeting, news of com­
mittee activities, a Parish calendar 
for the coming month, and much 
more {hopeful1y) useful and interest­
ing information. 

********* 

Focus On 

Communications 

The primary responsibility of 
the Communications .:.ommittee is 
the publishing of the In Focus , 
now on a monthly basis. This 
involves gathering information from 
the Parish Council, the committees, 
the Parish office, and other individu­
als in the church, then putting it 
together on a printed page in a 
pleasing and informative way. 

A secondary function of the 
committee is to disseminate informa­
tion to organizations outside the 
Parish, such as the Champaign News 
Gazette or the Catholic Post. This 
has not been done in the recent past, 
but hopes are that it will be 
attended to in the future. 

H you enjoy writing, or 
simply want to find out more about 
the Parish, you would find a 
pleasant home on the Communica­
tions committee. For more informa­
tion, call Bette Murrell, 344-6692, or 
Jay Hoefling er, 384-894 7. 

On Dec. 8 the church cele­
brates the Feast of the Immaculate 
conception. That is Mary's concep­
tion and not the virgin birth nor 
Jesus' conception. In 1854 Pius IX 
affirmed that Mary never lost her 
original innocence and that she is 
the new Eve. The Church proclaims 
nothing more than the salvation of 
the woman who was to become the 
Mother of God. The focus of this 
pre-advent celebration is Mary's 
redemption by God in a unique and 
pre-eminent way through the saving 
work of Jesus her son. 

* 

Parish youngsters attended 
classes during November which were 
designed to help them welcome 
God's gift of forgiveness into their 
hearts, in preparation for their first 
sacrament of Reconciliation. The 
children, aged seven through ten, 
will receive the sacrament at 7pm on 
December 1. Their parents also met 
during November to receive updated 
information on the sacrament. 

* 
The Knights of Columbus 

invite you to the annual pancake 
breakfast. Come to the parish 
center Sunday, Dec. 6 between 
8:15am and 11:00am to savor a deli• 
cious breakfast prepared by the 
Knights. This gourmet delight is 
yours for $3.00 adults and $1.50 
children. 
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We Care 

We Care is a new 
discussion/support group for those 
who have the ca.re of or responsibil­
ity for an aging relative, while main­
taining their own spiritual, family, 
and career life. After conversations 
with some members of the parish, 
the possibility of such a group 
became a reality last July when an 
organizational meeting was held 
with seven in attendance. Concerns 
expressed included how difficult it 
sometimes is to maintain one's pati­
ence when demands on one's time for 
the care of an aging relative were 
increasing. What resources are 
available in the area, and what 
alternatives in care might better fit 
one's particular needs? To help 
answer these and other questions, 
speakers are invited. 

Twice monthly meetings are 
now held, each divided into two 
parts: (1) informational and (2) shar­
ing. Informational topics include 
nursing homes/alternative care, legal 
matters, drug interactions, nutrition, 
and conflict resolution. Sharing with 
those in similar situations can ease 
the pressure, and ideas may be 
gleaned from the experience of oth­
ers. 

H such a group interests you, 
then come to a We Care meeting. 
They are held in the Lounge on the 
second and fourth Wednesdays of 
each month from 7 to 9pm. The 
group welcomes all. If you know of 
someone who may be interested, 
please pass the word. 



At its Nov. 19 meeting the 
Parish Council gratefully received, 

, on behalf of the parish, a check for 
$2623.67, half the net proceeds from 
this year's Cellar-to-Garret Sale. 
Lucille Kocher and Dave Riddle, 
co-chairs, expressed appreciation for 
the support provided by those who 
donated, cleaned, organized, tested, 
mended, straightened, monitored, 
cashiered - and purchased - mak­
ing this year's sale, which grossed 
$5369, the most successful ever for 
the Guild's annual fund raising.
event. 

• 

St. Pa.triclc'a fourth annual 
Cra.Jt anti Ba.Ice Sale, cha.ired by Deb­
bie Heater, added S813 to the 
parish's general revenue. This 
increasingly popular fund-raiser will 
be co-chaired and undergo a change 
in format next year. 

• 

Council committee, have 6een 
active: The Building and Grounda 
Committee, which recently installed 
the attractive signboard identifying 
our parish church, next plans to 
install a vending machine for soft 
drinks, an emergency ladder for exit­
ing the choir loft quickly and safely 
should the need arise, and - oh, 
thank you! - heat for the bath­
rooms off the main hall of the parish 
center. An ad hoc committee is 
reviewing the Parish Council Hand­
book for update, the Communica­
tions committee has been asked to 
recommend policy on bulletin 
inserts, the Revenue committee is 
reviewing fund-raising guidelines, 
and the Social Action committee has 
asked for a review of policy regard­
ing the use oC parish facilities with 
the intention of making them more 
inviting to non-parish groups. 

Parish 

Council 

News 

The generous response of St. 
Patrick's parishioners to the annual 
Dioce,an Stewartl,hip Campaign has 
enabled the parish to meet and 
exceed its commitment to the 
diocese. One rebate ($7123} ha.s 
already been received, with others to 
follow as members continue to pay 
amounts pledged, thereby helping 
St. Patrick's to achieve parish goals. 

• 

Dates for Communal Recon.cil­
icition in. Advent have been ■et by 
area churches: Dec. 14 at St. 
Matthew's, Dec 15 at St. Patrick's, 
and Dec. 16 at Holy Cross. Watch 
for bulletin announcements as the 
time approaches. 

For several years, St. Patrick's 
parish has provided some ,upport for 
pariah.ioners ,eeking development of 
mini,try a/cilia through participation 
in diocesan and other programs and 
special events. Council members 
have decided to establish a budget 
line item with funds allocated to 
support the training, education, and 
skm development of parishioners for 
ministry in the parish. 

• 

Parishes in the 
Ch�paign/Da.nville vicariate, or
reg1on, of the diocese will participate 
in a vocational program called "J

Am Waiting To Be A,ked." January 
and February homilies will focus on 
vocations to ministry, a.nd listeners 
will be asked to suggest parishioners 
for ministry in the parish. 

• 

Envelope. for the children of 
the pariah have already been distri­
buted to enrollees in the parish reli­
gion education programs, and will 
soon be distributed to others as well. 
It is hoped that the envelopes will 
help tea.ch the children to share with 
others. Contributions currently net 
about $50. per month. The Parish 
Council voted unanimously that 
money received from these envelopes 
be used to enhance children's materi­
als in the library. 

• 

The nezt meet ing of the Pa.ri,h 
Council, Dec. 17, will be a brief one 
beginning at 6:30pm, followed 
immediately by the Council's annual 
Advent prayer service and potluck. 



Welcome to new parishioners: 
Jean Beltt Tom and Ca.thy 
Bialeschkit Mark Chiu, Michael and 
Tina Cinker, Kathleen Cloud­
OtDonnellt Joan Mercado, Michael 
and Jeanne Myers, John and Lori 
Prestont 

Jefl'rey and Coralee Regan, 
Anne Schumacher, George and 
Patricia Thiel, David Tsuit Dianne 
Warmbier. 

Farewell to the following par­
ishioners who recently moved from 
C-U: Vicki Nune11, Mary Stifter

t 

Piotr and Barbara Boni, Dougla.s 
and Jeannett McPhee. 

We welcome the newly­
baptised into the Christian commun­
ity: Christina. Nora Whittingha.m­
Bonse, Matthew Joseph Hepworth, 
Madelyn Rose Pierce, Daniel Brink­
man Zangerl, Maria Nichole Mor­
rissey t Julie Marie Petolino, Andrew 
Michael Helregel, Rose Katherine 
and Marissa Karen Shirron, Justin 
Andrew Stutest Ryan Martin Kirby, 
Margaret Eliza.beth Kane, Heather 
Marie Elder, Matthew Douglas Fit­
ton t Sam Stephen Call, Mitchell Fin­
nell Blair, Thomas John Deppe, Erin 
Eliza.beth Regan, Bridget Johannah 
Spohrer. 

Our condolences to the families 
and friends of the following 
deceased: James Daniel Prendergast, 
Carl Y. Truebloodt Demetrius A. 
Panepinto, Alice Griffin, Margaret 
Kirkwood. 

Let us celebrate with the fol­
lowing couples recently joined in 
marriage: Christopher Cramer and 
Catherin Dowd; Matthew Richards 
and Janet Buchanan; Richard 
Rosenstiel and Elizabeth Poirier; 
Richard Willard and Katherine 
Smith; Michael Mathews and Geri 
Russell; Joseph Patrick Noonan and 
Ellen Porter Young; David Chap­
man and Theresa Johnson. 
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December 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday · Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 4 5 

6:30p Young Adults 
1:00p Choir 7:00p First 

Reconcil ialion 1:00p St Vine DePaul 6:30p Folk Choir 

6 7 8 g 10 11 12 

8:15a K of C PancakeE FBAST Of IHHACULATB ' 

9:00a Adult Bible Fel CONCEPTION 
10:00a Inquiry (RCIA) 7:00p Choir 6:JOp Folk Choir 
6:30p Adult Bduc 9:JOa Scripture Study 6:JOp Young Adult, 7:00p St Vine OePaul 7:00p Baplis11 Prep

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
9:00a Adult Bible Fel 

10:00a Inquiry (RCIAI T:OOp Choir 
4:00p Children's 9:30a Scripture Study 6:30p Young Adults 7:00p St Vine DePaul 

Christaas 1 : 3 Op Coamuna l 7:30p Co1111unal 1:30p Con11unal 
Prograa Reconci I ialion Reconciliation Reconci 1 iati on :6:30p Parish Council 

6:30p Adult Bduc ISL Hatthew' s\ I St Patrick 1 s I (Holy Cross) 6:30p Folk Choir 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
CHRISTHAS RVR 

CHRISTHAS DAY 

9:00a Adult Bible fel 
4: OOp Hass with 

children 7:3011 Hase 
10:00a Inquiry (RCIAI 7�00p Choir 6:30p Hass I0:30a Hass 
6: 30p Adult Bduc 9:JOa Scripture Study 6:30p Young Adults 7:00p St Vine DePaul I0:30p Hass NOON 111166 

27 28 29 30 31 

NEV YBAR'S BVB 

7:00a Kass 

7:00p Choir NOON Hass 
9:30a Scripture Study 6:30p Young Adults 7:00p St Vine DePaul 5:l5p Hass 

-:l 


